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(3) Each plant that qualifies as a pool 
plant within a system shall continue 
each month as a plant in the system 
unless the plant subsequently fails to 
qualify for pooling, or the responsible 
handler submits a written notification 
to the market administrator prior to 
the first day of the month that the 
plant is to be deleted from the system, 
or that the system is to be discon-
tinued. In any month of March through 
August, a system shall not contain any 
plant which was not qualified under 
this paragraph, either individually or 
as a member of a system, during the 
previous September through February. 

(g) The applicable shipping percent-
ages of paragraphs (c) through (f) of 
this section may be increased or de-
creased by the market administrator if 
the market administrator finds that 
such adjustment is necessary to en-
courage needed shipments or to pre-
vent uneconomic shipments. Before 
making such a finding, the market ad-
ministrator shall investigate the need 
for adjustment either on the market 
administrator’s own initiative or at 
the request of interested parties if the 
request is made in writing at least 15 
days prior to the month for which the 
requested revision is desired effective. 
If the investigation shows that an ad-
justment of the shipping percentages 
might be appropriate, the market ad-
ministrator shall issue a notice stating 
that an adjustment is being considered 
and invite data, views and arguments. 
Any decision to revise an applicable 
shipping percentage must be issued in 
writing at least one day before the ef-
fective date. 

(h) The term pool plant shall not 
apply to the following plants: 

(1) A producer-handler as defined 
under any Federal order; 

(2) An exempt plant as defined in 
§ 1000.8(e); 

(3) A plant located within the mar-
keting area and qualified pursuant to 
paragraph (a) of this section that 
meets the pooling requirements of an-
other Federal order, and from which 
more than 50 percent of its route dis-
position has been in the other Federal 
order marketing area for 3 consecutive 
months; 

(4) A plant located outside any Fed-
eral order marketing area and qualified 

pursuant to paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion that meets the pooling require-
ments of another Federal order and has 
had greater route disposition in such 
other Federal order’s marketing area 
for 3 consecutive months; 

(5) A plant located in another Federal 
order marketing area and qualified 
pursuant to paragraph (a) of this sec-
tion that meets the pooling require-
ments of such other Federal order and 
does not have a majority of its route 
distribution in this marketing area for 
3 consecutive months or if the plant is 
required to be regulated under such 
other Federal order without regard to 
its route disposition in any other Fed-
eral order marketing area; 

(6) A plant qualified pursuant to 
paragraph (c) of this section that also 
meets the pooling requirements of an-
other Federal order and from which 
greater qualifying shipments are made 
to plants regulated under the other 
Federal order than are made to plants 
regulated under the order in this part, 
or the plant has automatic pooling sta-
tus under the other Federal order. 

(i) Any plant that qualifies as a pool 
plant in each of the immediately pre-
ceding 3 months pursuant to paragraph 
(a) of this section or the shipping per-
centages in paragraph (c) of this sec-
tion that is unable to meet such per-
formance standards for the current 
month because of unavoidable cir-
cumstances determined by the market 
administrator to be beyond the control 
of the handler operating the plant, 
such as a natural disaster (ice storm, 
wind storm, flood), fire, breakdown of 
equipment, or work stoppage, shall be 
considered to have met the minimum 
performance standards during the pe-
riod of such unavoidable cir-
cumstances, but such relief shall not be 
granted for more than 2 consecutive 
months. 

[64 FR 47991, Sept. 1, 1999, as amended at 67 
FR 48744, July 26, 2002; 69 FR 34555, June 22, 
2004] 

§ 1033.8 Nonpool plant. 

See § 1000.8. 

§ 1033.9 Handler. 

See § 1000.9. 
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